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PRESIDENT ’ S MESSAGE

Dear Friends,

We are thankful for God’s blessings 
and your partnership in supporting 
the ministry of Hawaii Baptist 
Academy. Your prayers and genero­
sity are greatly appreciated as we 
continue our school’s mission to equip  

students spiritually, intellectually, physically, socially, 
and emotionally, so that they bring honor to God.

This year, we faced many challenges due to the 
COVID-19 pandemic. Through God’s grace and provision, 
these challenges strengthened us as a community. 
During quarantine, our on-site food vendor, Flik, 
provided lunch meals for two homeless shelters in 
Honolulu. Sisters Lydia ’21 and Eudoia ’24 Lan helped 
their mother raise more than $20,000 to purchase  
N95 face masks for healthcare workers. We were able 
to successfully finish our fourth quarter of school 
online, thanks to our dedicated and committed faculty. 
The pandemic also brought about many “firsts,” 
including our first drive-thru Senior Send-Off,  
our first virtual baccalaureate service, and our first 
in-person graduation ceremony (for immediate 
families only) in the gym at the Stan Sagert High 
School campus.

Although the fourth quarter may not have been 
what our students and faculty expected, we saw 
many notable accomplishments from our students 
throughout the school year, including:

•	the Eagle Eye newspaper won Best-In-State for their sixth 
consecutive year;

•	Brendan Aoki ’24 took first place overall in the junior division 
of the Hawaii State Science and Engineering Fair, and also 
first place overall at the Hawaii Association of Independent 
Schools’ District Science Fair;

•	Zach Lau ’20 advanced to the finalist round of the National 
Merit Scholarship Competition;

•	Alyssa Young ’22 won second place in preliminary judging  
for the 2020 Ninth Circuit Civics Contest in the district  
of Hawaii;

•	the intermediate and high school Science Olympiad Teams 
finished first at the Science Olympiad Windward Regional 
competition; 

 

•	Kaycee Nakashima’s ’20 documentary, “Taiko for the Deaf,” 
was featured on Hiki No,  PBS Hawaii’s weekly student news 
show. This was the first HBA production to be featured  
on the show;

•	“Irreversible,” a short film by Karissa Tabadero ’21, was 
selected for the student showcase at the Hawaii International 
Film Festival;

•	HBA hosted its first Summer Wind Festival, a one-week  
clinic for high school band students on the island of Oahu;

•	Victoria Luk ’22 and Mikaela Dukelow ’22 both placed in  
an art contest for Japanese new year postcards. Luk took  
first place for the comical category, and Dukelow took  
third place in the Hawaii category;

•	the girls cross country team won their state championship  
for the second year in a row; 

•	after years of playing in Division 2, the girls volleyball team 
moved to Division 1;

•	the second graders purchased 100 books for homeless 
preschoolers with money they earned by doing chores  
at home; 

•	and the National Honor Society presented a check for $7,728  
to Ho‘ola Na Pua, a local non-profit that cares for and 
rehabilitates girls who have been trafficked. Students donated 
close to $6,000 during Spirit Week and NHS members raised 
the rest through selling Christmas wreaths.

While the future of our world may seem uncertain, 
we are grateful that our God is the same yesterday, 
today and tomorrow. It is this assurance that allows 
us to remain steadfast, as we continue to press on 
in raising up the next generation of leaders who will 
serve their communities in the name of Jesus Christ. 
HBA has been God’s school for more than 70 years, 
and we are confident that if we continue to follow 
Him, He will carry us through whatever challenges 
may come our way. Thank you for your continued 
prayers and financial support, especially during these 
difficult times. May God continue to bless you and 
your families. 

“And my God will supply every need of yours accord­
ing to His riches in glory in Christ Jesus,” Philippians 
4:19 (ESV).

Sincerely,

Ron Shiira ’5
PRESIDENT



C O N T E N T S

MESSAGE FROM THE 
DIREC TOR OF INS TITUTIONAL ADVANCEMENT

Aloha Friends,

The 2019–2020 school year was one for the history books.  
We started the school year in-person until a stay-at-home  
mandate caused us to finish with students learning 100 
percent online. We may have ended the year apart, but as  
I reflect back, I am reminded of the many in-person events  
and traditions that we did get to enjoy, such as Christian 

Emphasis Week, Homecoming, student performances and Spike Nights. 

In March, I served as a parent volunteer on the 
fourth grade Maui trip. This was one of our 
last activities before we transitioned to online 
learning. On that trip, the fourth graders visited 
Lahaina Baptist Church and delivered donations 
of hygiene products and snacks to build dignity 
care kits for the homeless community. It was 
inspiring to see how eager the students were 
to put bars of soap, toothpaste and other items 
together. Before we left, the students, parents and  
church staff laid hands on the dignity kits and 
prayed for the people who would benefit from 
them. You could feel the overwhelming presence 
of the Holy Spirit in that moment. Witnessing 
the servant hearts of our keiki on that trip reaffirmed for me, as a parent, 
alumna, and employee, the important role HBA plays in equipping our 
students spiritually, intellectually, physically, socially, and emotionally,  
so that they bring honor to God. 

Since the start of the pandemic, our students, alumni and supporters like 
you have shown countless acts of love and kindness in their communities. 

In this year’s report, we feature two individuals whose love for Christ 
overflows into their passion for serving others. Lurie Walker Stewart is  
a MAC member and former HBA teacher. Her love for kindergartners led 
her to create a special scholarship that benefits two HBA kindergartners 
every year. Dr. Janel Kam-Magruder ’94 shares why she gives to HBA 
year after year. Additionally, we celebrate the generosity that our HBA 
community has shared with those in most need during COVID-19 
through our Community Give Back program and the Eagles Kokua Fund.

This report of giving recognizes your contributions to the school during 
the fiscal year July 1, 2019–June 30, 2020. It is our goal to accurately 
publish our donor list. If you feel that an error has been made, please 
contact the Office of Institutional Advancement.

Thank you for your giving hearts and proclaiming His legacy through 
your generosity. Your gifts and prayers benefit our future leaders and 
servants of God.

Aloha,

Billie Takaki Lueder ’94 
DIRECTOR OF INSTITUTIONAL ADVANCEMENT
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MISSION STATEMENT
Hawaii Baptist Academy is a Christian 
college preparatory school that equips 
students spiritually, intellectually, 
physically, socially, and emotionally, so 
that they bring honor to God.

Fourth grade class praying over 
the dignity kits for the Lahaina 
Baptist homeless outreach.
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ON OCTOBER 24, 2019, HBA hosted our faithful Hawaii-based supporters for 
a night of appreciation. Donors received a copy of the 2018–2019 Annual Giving 
Report, an Eagle Endurance plushie and thank you notes from students. The 
special guest speaker was Adam Hu ’19, who shared his testimony about his 
transition to HBA and beyond. HBA is grateful for our special friends who have 
provided our school with financial support and prayer. 

Donor Appreciation Night

[1] Adam Hu ’19, [2] Thank you note cards from  
students, [3] Andrew Young and Walt Agena,  
board chair, [4] Jean Nohara ’61, board member,  
[5] Ron Shiira ’75, president, [6] Ruby Sanchez  
Ovitt, [7] Candi (Han) Wada ’88, [8] L–R: Dr. 
Glenn and  Carol Young, Carolyn Uehara, [9] 
Billie Takaki Lueder ’94, [10] Jenna Serikaku ’20  
and Tim Kaneshiro ’70, [11] Front row L–R: 
Carole (Nakama) Masaki ’95, Randie Lueder ’25  
and Marissa Hirata. Back row L–R: Logan 
Kaneshiro ’21 and Jasmine Oki ’21
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Helping those with greatest need

Blessing those with greatest need
Community Give Back Program
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During this unprecedented time, we have 
witnessed first-hand the generosity of our 
community. In May we launched our Eagles 
Kokua Fund in hopes of raising money to 
provide additional tuition assistance to those 
who have been most impacted by the current 
crisis. There has since been an outpouring 
of support towards the Eagles Kokua Fund, 
raising $27,294 as of the end of June 2020.  
The fund will continue to accept donations  
as the need continues to grow.

As our island community rallied to 
support one another during the COVID-19 
crisis, Hawaii Baptist Academy (HBA) 
joined several Hawaii Pacific Baptist 
Convention (HPBC) churches in providing 
meals at two homeless shelters in 
Honolulu. During HBA’s campus closure, 
the school maximized the talents of our 
hardworking HBA chefs to help others.

A total of 8,000 lunches were prepared 
and delivered to Next Step and Keauhou 
Shelters, serving 200 people daily, 
Monday through Friday for eight weeks.

God provided many generous donors, 
and we raised over $25,000 and received 
over $3,000 worth of gifts in kind 
towards meal preparation.
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At the end of each school year, several scholarships are awarded to deserving seniors who 
will be pursuing higher education after graduation. These scholarships are funded by the 
annual contributions of our faithful donors. Congratulations to all of this year’s recipients! 

Stacie ’10 and Julie Lee Scholarship
The Stacie ’10 and Julie Lee Scholarship was established in gratitude to HBA and the Efurd family. During Stacie’s 
senior year, she received the Reverend O.W. “Dub” Efurd Memorial Scholarship. Both Stacie and her mother, Julie, 
were so moved by the Efurd family’s generosity that they were inspired to establish their own senior scholarship to 
bless others just as they had been blessed.

Kacie Kwan ’20
Westmont College • Major: Psychology

NOTABLE ACHIEVEMENTS: City of Joy Ministry • Member of the National Honor Society and Japanese National 
Honor Society • 2018 and 2019 Cross Country State Championship (4-year Captain) • Bible Award (Grade 11)

“Looking back, two of the many ways God influenced my life at HBA were through 
the teachers and the service opportunities. Last year, for example, I remember 
mentioning my struggle with identity and Christian morality to Mr. Shiroma,  
my science teacher. I was surprised when he offered to talk with me about it during 
his lunch period, and completely astonished when he gave me his book about how to 
find God’s will in times of uncertainty called ‘Just Do Something’ by Kevin DeYoung. 
As a senior now, and because of God’s influence through teachers like Mr. Shiroma, 
I find myself well-equipped to help my underclassmen friends and teammates with 
their own struggles of identity and morality, offering my time and a listening ear  
just like how Mr. Shiroma did for me.”

2019–2020 Senior Scholarships

“The first time I was truly introduced to Christianity was during kindergarten at 
HBA. However, my parents got divorced just before school began, and I had difficulty 
accepting the end of their marriage and adjusting to my new living situation. It was  
not until the first grade when I committed to Christianity. With the help of my 
homeroom teacher, I learned how to pray and would ask God to carry me through 
the rough time that I was experiencing. Throughout my time at HBA, my faith 
strengthened as I learned more about God and His Word. These experiences of mine 
have led me to encourage my friends and family to turn to God for wisdom and 
guidance in their lives.”

Alyssa Mayeshiro ’20 
Chapman University • Major: Business administration and management with a focus on fashion

NOTABLE ACHIEVEMENTS: Nordstrom Fashion Ambassador • Member of the National Honor Society  
and Japanese National Honor Society • Class Council 9–12 (President 11, 12) • 2018 and 2019 Cross Country 
State Championship

PHOTOS:  ACE PORTRAIT STUDIO
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Reverend O.W. “Dub” Efurd Memorial Scholarship
The Reverend O.W. “Dub” Efurd Memorial Scholarship was established in memory of the late Reverend Dub Efurd. 
This award encourages students to be steadfast in their future endeavors, nurture a personal experience with God, 
and continually seek knowledge.

Sue Nishikawa Family Scholarship
The Sue Nishikawa Family Scholarship was established in memory of Mrs. Sue Nishikawa, the first woman from 
Hawaii to graduate from a Baptist seminary. She also assisted in establishing the Hawaii Women’s Missionary 
Union and is recognized for her commitment to sharing the story of Jesus around the world. This scholarship was 
established to inspire students to encourage and share Jesus with others.

“It Takes a Dream” Scholarship (Anonymous Donor)
The “It Takes a Dream” Scholarship is gifted by an anonymous donor to support a senior who is committed to pursuing 
higher education while also playing their sport of choice at the collegiate level.

Lindsay Sasaki ’20
Creighton University • Major: Nursing
NOTABLE ACHIEVEMENTS: 2018 and 2019 Cross Country State Championship • President of the  
National Honor Society and Japanese National Honor Society • Math intern and middle school math tutor  
• Youth and children’s ministry leader at Calvary Chapel Pearl Harbor

Lyric Albios ’20
Colorado Christian University • Major: Psychology

NOTABLE ACHIEVEMENTS: HBA Ministry Team: chapel setup/takedown, camp counselor, and Christian  
Ministry intern • freshman class president • Kokua Closet Outreach Ministry • member of Central Baptist Church

Ka‘imi Duncklee ’20
Will be attending Harvey Mudd College to study medicine.

Notable achievements: ILH Division II Co-Player of the Year in Water Polo • Team Captain for three years  
• Competed in many other sports for HBA: volleyball, basketball, swimming and cross country.

“Through His promises, God orchestrated my HBA experience into a representation 
of His unending love and faithfulness, providing my family with the necessary funds 
to send me to this school. Because I want to continue unveiling the faithfulness of God  
in my college years as well, receiving an HBA Senior Scholarship has opened the doors 
financially for me to achieve this goal.”

“I am committed to glorifying God and representing the school when interacting with  
fellow students, teachers, members of the Hawaii Pacific Baptist Convention, and those 
who are interested in sending their children to HBA. As an intern for HBA’s Christian 
Ministries Department, I help prepare the supplies and material used for middle and 
high school camps. When I interact with students, I tend to listen to their conversation 
and wait for an opportunity to relate to them.”

“I will never forget the school that helped me get accepted into my ‘reach’ school.  
At Harvey Mudd, with the help of this scholarship, I plan to study cures for illnesses 
that seem incurable. After watching my grandma battle and beat stage four breast 
cancer, and my great grandpa continue to fight bone cancer, I have become interested 
in finding a cure. In college, I hope to make a difference for people with diseases  
like cancer so many more can say they have won the war against it.”
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These were the words that described Janel Kam-Magruder ’94  
when she was named Miss HBA. Today, her servant, Christ-like 
heart is even more evident. A graduate of DePauw University with 
a degree in biology, and Loma Linda University School Of Medicine, 
Kam-Magruder is a practicing family physician with a focus in 
geriatrics and palliative care. She also serves on the faculty at the 
Alaska Family Medicine Residency Program in Anchorage, Alaska. 

Kam-Magruder shares how HBA prepared her for her career 
in medicine. “The faculty at HBA supported me in many ways, 
allowing me to develop both academically and also in my character, 
leadership and walk with Christ. I believe the education I received 
prepared me well for the academic rigors of college and medical 
school. The AP classes I took allowed me to get ahead in college  
so I could participate in a premedical program while studying 
abroad so I could widen my experiences in science and medicine.”

She recalls countless long nights, studying in the dark, silent cubicles 
of her college library. She was thankful that she didn’t have to take 
another semester of calculus or physics as she had completed them  
at HBA. When applying for medical school, she even leaned on her 
HBA English teachers for advice. 

JanelKam-Magruder ’94
Janel’s compassionate and deep-rooted love for Jesus Christ is a beautiful witness. It is 
evident in her life that the joy of the Lord is her source of strength. She has proved to be 
Christ’s servant—one full of humility, compassion, and grace. She stands firm in her faith 
and is unashamed of her Christian commitment.

Janel Kam, 1994 HBA yearbook photo.

Travel photos: Courtesy of Janel Kam-Magruder.
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As she reminisced about her experience at HBA, one of her 
favorite memories was attending grade level camps and 
developing relationships with her classmates, including 
Trisha (Fukumoto) Lee, Tyler Tanaka, Alicia (Takushi) 
Andes and Scott Sunaoka. She recalls sitting on the porch at 
night with them at the Pu’ukahea Conference Center playing 
the guitar, singing and just enjoying each other’s company. 
She also loved ministering through music during senior year 
with the select vocal ensemble, Soldiers of Light, and playing 
volleyball. She credits both activities for providing her a 
grounded experience throughout high school.

Kam-Magruder and her family have been living in Alaska  
for 18 years. Her husband Matthew works as a hospitalist, 
and they have four children: Amaeli, 15; Noa, 13; Miya, 11; 
and Elijah, 5 months old. Her three oldest children belong 
to a K-12 Japanese Immersion program. As a family, they 
partake in all the outdoor activities Alaska has to offer, 
especially nordic skiing, downhill skiing, mountain biking,  
fishing, hunting and hiking. 

Their family worships at St. Mary’s Episcopal Church 
where Kam-Magruder and her husband serve as youth 
group leaders. “Matt and I have taught youth Sunday 

school. I am thankful for the experiences I gained at HBA 
to foster discussion about faith.”

“We donate to organizations, HBA being one of them,  
that have shaped and supported us in life. This school is so 
much a part of my life. My father, Robert ’66 and brother, 
Jonathan ’97 are alumni and my niece currently attends 
HBA. Our gifts are what we can do to give back to HBA, 
which has not only influenced my walk with Christ, but 
has shaped the person I am today.”



8 HAWAII BAPTIST ACADEMY

MAC Spotlight

When Sharon Hagio, from our Advancement office, asked me 
to write about Lurie, I was delighted. Lurie is my oldest friend. 
I’ve known her since I was seven and our lives have connected 
in many ways. We can share memories no one else can.

Lurie and her husband Edmond Walker moved to California 
in 1946 to pastor a church in Modesto. About that same time 
my father became pastor of another church in the Central 
Valley Baptist Association. The association meetings were 
held one Saturday a month in a different host church. During 
the boring business sessions, we little kids were allowed 
to play outside. But I had started taking music lessons 
and always came inside for the singing. I would watch 
admiringly as the beautiful Mrs. Walker played the piano.

In the summer of ’47, both Lurie and my mother were 
expecting babies. So was another pastor’s wife, whose  
baby died. This tragedy bought our three families closer. 

In 1949 the Walkers moved to Southern California to a 
pastorate in El Monte. California Baptist College, now 
University, had just started in another El Monte church  
and the Walkers were involved in the school’s early days.

In 1960 I graduated from Cal Baptist and headed for 
Honolulu to teach at HBA. In 1963 Dr. Walker came to be 
the executive secretary of the Hawaii Baptist Convention 
and our lives connected again. We would be next door 
neighbors for a short time and colleagues for a long time.

Lurie recalls that in her 19 years in Hawaii, she lived in  
five houses, most of them owned by HBA or the Convention. 
One was across the backyard from where I lived. After the 
Walkers moved out, that house became the kindergarten 
and Lurie moved back into what would be her classroom 
until she retired. Of course besides teaching, she was busy 
supporting her husband in his duties with the Convention. 
She was also the accompanist at Olivet Baptist Church.

When Edmond retired, the Walkers moved back to Califor­
nia where he served interim pastorates. The Walkers had 
remained family friends with Dr. J. Jones Stewart, the 
attending physician when their second son had been born. 
Fifty years later, his wife and Edmond died at about the 
same time. Correspondence and shared grief blossomed 
into love and five years of marriage.  

Lurie, who recently turned 97, lives in San Diego, not far 
from her younger son, Howard. His brother Rich ’65 lives 
in Texas. Previously she lived in a congenial retirement 
community near Ventura. She kept the grand piano Dr. 
Stewart had given her in the assembly room and played for 
popular sing-alongs and hymn-sings with fellow residents.

A member of the Mainland Advisory Council, Lurie last 
attended the meeting in 2012, when she got to visit the 
campuses and reconnect with her many Hawaii friends. 

I was a kindergarten drop-out myself, but have made up 
for it by volunteering as a reading coach for the youngest 
students. What a joy to know that some of them are there 
because Lurie keeps giving! 

By Maurine King

Lurie Walker (right) with kindergartners and principal Ruby Sanchez Ovitt, 1974.  Photo courtesy of Lurie Walker Stewart.

LURIE WALKER STEWART taught HBA kindergart
ners for nine years, a total of about 200 children. 
Now she donates faithfully to the Dr. Edmond Walker 
and Lurie Walker Stewart Scholarship Endowment 
Fund at HBA, which has now reached $86,000. The 
annual proceeds from this fund are used to provide 
scholarships to two incoming kindergartners. HBA 
now has three sections of kindergarten and some of 
the parents were children Lurie taught.
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average amount of awards:

number of students 
receiving aid:

FINANCIAL AID

SCHOLARSHIPS

number of awards:
recipients

total amount of financial aid accepted:

$4,880
232

73

$1,131,860
45%awarded

need

financial aid &
scholarships

2019–2020

total amount awarded for scholarships:

$139,300

Mahalo for Giving to H BA!
Annual Giving Report Fiscal Year July 1, 2019–June 30, 2020 Summary

total gift contributions received July 1, 2019–June 30, 2020:

$1,060,948 38%

37%

10%

15%

38% operating and special programs
37% endowments
10% capital fund
15% general scholarships
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Annual Giving Report  Fiscal Year July 1, 2019 – June 30, 2020

Hawaii
Anonymous
Alexander & Baldwin, Inc.
Mr.* & Mrs. Gary H. Arizala
Mr. & Mrs. Harold K. Asato
Mr.* & Mrs. Allen K.L. Au
Bank of Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. Richard T. Bento
Samuel N. & Mary Castle 

Foundation
Design Partners, Inc. 

Mr. Owen Chock 
Mr. Vernon Inoshita

HEI Charitable Foundation 
Chap. & Mrs. Kiyo Itokazu ’54
Mr. & Mrs. Roy Jones
The Kaneta Charitable  

Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. Lester Kaneta

Dr.* & Mrs.* Dan H. Kong
Mr.* & Mrs. Melvin Nakagawa
Mrs. Sue Nishikawa*
Nuuanu Baptist Church 
Mr. Scott D. Oyer ’84 
Mr. William Rosa
Mr.* & Mrs.* Richard Sakata
Mrs. Margaret Tatum*

California
Mrs. Diana Chow Yee ’60
Mr. & Mrs. Louie Daugherty

Georgia
Mr.* & Mrs. W. Everett Bennett
Nancy Jane Blair Estate
Briarlake Baptist Church, Decatur
Blanche Sale Trust
Dr. & Mrs. James Granade
Warren Baptist Church, Augusta
Mr.* & Mrs. Henry Whitehead

Kentucky
Dr.* & Mrs. Don Chatham
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Taliaferro
Mrs. Florence A. Young

Louisiana
Mr. & Mrs. Jim King

New Mexico
Mr.* & Mrs.* James Rakes

North Carolina
Dr.* & Mrs.* Carl E. Bates
Mr.* & Mrs. Harold W. Causby
Mr.* & Mrs. Tom R. Causby
Mr.* & Mrs. Warren Sato
Ann A. Smith Estate
Mr.* & Mrs.* D. Ken Street

Oklahoma
Mr.* & Mrs. Joe Coleman
Mr. & Mrs. James Hall
Dr.* & Mrs.* William E. Hall

Mrs. Nella Fae McElroy*
Mr.* & Mrs.* Lawrence Peitz

South Carolina
Dr.* & Mrs.* Mercer Bridges
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clarence Holden

Texas
Anonymous
Robert & Lenora* Coder Family
Dr. & Mrs. William M. Cobb
Mr.* & Mrs.* J.R. Collins
Mr.* & Mrs.* William H. Crowe
Dr.* & Mrs.* Hubert Driggs
Mr.* & Mrs.* Loyd L. Edwards
Dr.* & Mrs.* Floyd Golden
Mrs. Vera Holsinger*
Mr.* & Mrs. J. Ed Hutcherson
Mr.* & Mrs.* Ernest C. Jett
Dr.* & Mrs. Mel E. Johnson
Mrs. Bess Jones*

Diamond Eagle Circle 
($1 million in total gifts)
Dr.* & Mrs.* Albert J. Geiger  
Tulsa, Oklahoma

Mays Foundation 
Amarillo, Texas 

Mr.* & Mrs.* W.A. Mays
Mr.* & Mrs.* Troy M. Mays

Shiraki Memorial Foundation 
Honolulu, Hawaii 

Mrs. Hilda Shiraki*

Platinum Eagle Circle 
($750,000 in total gifts)
JES Edwards Foundation 
Fort Worth, Texas 

Mrs. Jareen Schmidt

Gold Eagle Circle 
($500,000 in total gifts)
Harold K.L. Castle Foundation  
Kaneohe, Hawaii

Mr. & Mrs. Ernest K.F. Lum 
Honolulu, Hawaii

Albert T. & Wallace T. Teruya 
Foundation 
Honolulu, Hawaii

Mr.* & Mrs. Stanley Togikawa  
Honolulu, Hawaii

Silver Eagle Circle
($300,000 in total gifts)
Atherton Family Foundation 
Honolulu, Hawaii

First Baptist Church 
Amarillo, Texas

First Hawaiian Bank Foundation 
Honolulu, Hawaii

Dorothy Kincaid Estate 
Midland, Texas

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kittredge 
Albuquerque, New Mexico

J. Warren Reid Estate 
Lubbock, Texas 

Mr. & Mrs. John D. Stanford 
Surfside Beach, South Carolina

Willis & Roberta Tassie Trust 
Kentucky Baptist Foundation

Mrs. Johnnie Taylor* 
Dallas, Texas 

Verizon/Hawaiian Telcom 
Honolulu, Hawaii

*deceased

Lifetime Eagle Donors
The Eagle Circles recognize donors whose lifetime gifts to Hawaii Baptist Academy exceed $100,000. 
Cumulative gifts include cash, securities, negotiable property, planned gifts and donated services.

Ali‘i Eagle Circle
The Ali‘i Eagle Circle recognizes those whose lifetime gifts to HBA 
have reached $100,000.

	 President Ron Shiira recognized Harold and Joyce Asato for their faithful 
support of HBA for almost 50 years. Their son Derek graduated from HBA  
in 1987. In 2000, they established the Jitsuo and Norma Shimada Scholarship 
Endowment Fund at HBA in memory of Joyce’s parents.
	 Their recent gifts have made possible the establishment of the Harold  
and Joyce Asato Scholarship Endowment for perpetual financial aid for  
HBA students.

	 Richard Bento served HBA 
for over 30 years in various 
roles. He retired in 2016 after 
22 years as HBA’s fourth presi­
dent. He and his wife Alice are  
parents of Kimberly ’99, Janet, 
and Glenn, HBA physical 
plant manager. Glenn’s son 
Christopher graduated in 2008.
	 The Richard and Alice Bento 
Scholarship Endowment was 
established with contributions 
made in  Dick’s honor upon  
his retirement.
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Annual Giving Report  Fiscal Year July 1, 2019 – June 30, 2020

Benefactors
($25,000 and above)

Hawaii
Pearl Blair Estate  

Mr. & Mrs. Hiroshi (Diane) Yorita  
Mr. & Mrs. David Blair ’70

Hawaii Pacific Baptist Convention
Iris M.C. Man Trust
Albert T. & Wallace T. Teruya 

Foundation

Illinois
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Stanford

Texas
Dr. & Mrs. Richard Willis

Washington
The Fred Torgerson Family  

Mr.  Allen E. Torgerson ’79  
Mrs. Carole Torgerson Pollard 
’76 (United Kingdom)

Champions
($10,000-$24,999)

Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. Harold K. Asato
HBA Athletic Booster Club
Mr. Scott D. Oyer ’84 

California
Mr. & Mrs. John H. Warner, Jr.

Kentucky
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Taliaferro

New Mexico
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kittredge

Oklahoma
Mr. & Mrs. James Hall

South Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. John D. Stanford

Texas
Dr. & Mrs. William M. Cobb
Bessie Fleming Trust
Dr. & Mrs. Marshall W. Morgan
Mrs. Joan T. Trew

Exceptional Friends
($5,000-$9,999)

Hawaii
Foodland Super Market, Ltd.
	 Mr. & Mrs. Brian Nagai ’92 
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Katahara
Mr. & Mrs. Morris H. Kimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Deren Oshiro ’86 
Mr. & Mrs. Henry T. Yamashita
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne H. Yasutomi

California
Mrs. June Barnes
Mrs. Lurie Walker Stewart

Georgia
Blanche Sale Trust
Warren Life Foundation

Indiana
Mr. & Mrs. Martin R. Rinehart
Kentucky
Willis & Roberta Tassie Trust

Mississippi
Fannie Peeples Estate

Texas
Dr. & Mrs. Juan L. Garza  

(Beth Lazo Garza ’80)
Mr. & Mrs. Larry R. McLendon

Special Friends
($1,000-4,999)

Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. Walter T. Agena
Mr. & Mrs. Felix Agraan
Ms. Georgiana L. Arakaki
Mrs. Pearl Arashiro
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Arita ’03 
Mrs. Mildred Au
Austin Tsutsumi & Associates
Mr. & Mrs. Richard T. Bento
Mr. & Mrs. Joshua Biggers
Mr. & Mrs. Jerome Ching
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew T. Chun
Mr. & Mrs. Raynard K. Chun
Mr. & Mrs. Jan E. Dill
Mr. & Mrs. S.K. Djou
Group 70 International, Inc.
Ms. Sharon M. Hagio
Mr. Ryan S. Hara ’05 
Hawaii Baptist Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Ken Hensarling, Jr.
Dr. & Mrs. George Higa
Mr. & Mrs. Alton T. Higashi
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Hirano
Dr. & Mrs. Darin Hisanaga  

(Ann Miyashiro Hisanaga ’85)
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Hu
Mr. & Mrs. Robert P. Kam ’66 
Mr. Matthew T. Kamada ’02 
Mrs. Phyllis Kamada
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy R. Kaneshiro 

’70 
Mr. & Mrs. Von Kenric Kaneshiro 

’83 
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne H. Kawata
Rev. & Mrs.* Carl K. Kinoshita

Mr. & Mrs. James Kinoshita
Mr. & Mrs. Dong Lee
Mrs. Julie T. Lee
Ms. Stacie S. Lee ’10 
Mr. Terence Y.T. Li ’02 
Mrs. Stephanie E. Masatsugu
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Murata
Mr. & Mrs. Claude T. Nagaishi
Mrs. Shirley Nishimoto
Ms. Deena Kawata Nogaki ’92 
Nuuanu Baptist Church
Mr. & Mrs. John K. Ogoshi
Mr. & Mrs. Clyde Okazaki
Dr. Ruby Ovitt
Mrs. Jennifer Hee Oyer ’97 
Takushi Family Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Bryce M. Tani ’88 
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Togami
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Tokairin
Mr. & Mrs. Russell I. Uehara
University Ave. Baptist Church
Mr. & Mrs. Darren S. Wada ’87 

(Candice Han Wada ’88)
Ms. Janna Watanabe-Hiromasa
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Wee ’63 
Mr. David White
Ms. Margaret Y.Y. Wong ’70 
Mr. & Mrs. Rodney K.M. Wong
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew W.Y. Young

Alabama
LTC Bruce M. Furlow

Alaska
Drs. Matthew &  

Janel Kam-Magruder ’94

Arkansas
James & Jean Thompson Estate

Liatis Foundation
Cleon & Wilma Ligon Trust
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clester S. McClain
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clarence  

McCreless
Mobberly Baptist Church,  

Longview
Dr. Darold Morgan*
Mr.* & Mrs.* R. Earl O’Keefe
Col.* & Mrs.* Stanley Sagert
Mrs. Urma L. Skinner*
Mr.* & Mrs. Joe M. Sloan
Mr.* & Mrs.* R. Doyle Taylor
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Willis

Washington
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Lee Wortham

*deceased

The Ali‘i Eagle Circle also welcomes 
a local company for their giving 
surpassing $100,000. Hawaiian 
Electric Industries began giving 
in 1973 when HBA began its new 
campus development. Today, the 
HEI Charitable Foundation sup­
ports HBA with gifts matching the 
contributions made by parents and 
alumni who are employed at HEI. 

Bill Rosa was presented 
the Ali’i Eagle award by 
Sharon Hagio in Hilo 
where he now resides 
with his daughter and 
grandchildren since 
the passing of his wife 
Sandra in 2015. Their 
son Eric graduated 
from HBA in 1981. An 
avid HBA supporter for 
45 years, Bill worked 
for Hawaiian Tel which 
provided generous 
matching gifts to HBA.

Ali’i Eagle Circle (continued)
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California
Mr. Clifford Honda
Ms. Eva Kam ’94 
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Kulencavich (Carol 

Okamoto Kulencavich ’80)
Mr. Collin C. Lee ’94 
Mrs. Eileen Chong Leung ’66 
LTC & Mrs. Steven B. Phillips ’85
Mr. & Mrs. Curtis J. Sasaki ’74 
Ms. Doris Shimabukuro
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Tsumaki 

(Wanda Chong Tsumaki ’73)

Colorado
Mrs. Lynn Zaha Nicolay ’64 Assoc.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Oxford

Florida
Dr. Patrick L. Donaldson ’75  

& Dr. Mary Beth Donaldson

Georgia
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Adent
Mrs. Teresa Bennett
Dr. & Mrs. James Granade, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Hook
Col. & Mrs. Wayne King
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Sechrist
Mr. & Mrs. Virgil Smith
Warren Baptist Church
Mrs. Tina Whitehead

Kentucky
Mrs. Linda O. Bell
Mr. & Mrs. John F. Cosby, Jr.
Mrs. Mary Lou Salter
Mrs. Florence Alice Young

Mississippi
Ms. Emma Marie Braddock
Mr. & Mrs. Butch Simmons

Missouri
Dr. & Mrs. Bruce Bowman  

(Leslie Thompson Bowman  
’77 Assoc.) 

Nevada
Mrs. Diane U. Smith

New Mexico
Rev. & Mrs. Dudley Bristow

New York
Ms. Melanie S.H. Young ’83 

North Carolina
The Holden Foundation

Oklahoma
Dr.  & Mrs. Benny Bankston
Mr. & Mrs. George Gorham
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Johnson
Mrs. Carol B. O’Rear

South Carolina
Mrs. Virginia Campbell
Mr. & Mrs. Don Randall
Mrs. Sandra B. White

Tennessee
Ms. Janette Amos
Mrs. Martha Apple
Mr. & Mrs. Joe D. Stoneham
Margaret Tatum Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Charles N. Thacker
Mr. Gary Wilkes

Texas
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory K. Barnes
Mr. Gerald Bellis
BNSF Railway Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. James F. Bond, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Phillip L. Brown
Ms. Mina Budzilowski
Chevron Matching Employee Funds
Dell Giving
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Dietze
East Texas Baptist University
Mrs. Burnell Hutcherson
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest C. Jett, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. James Light
W.A. & Agnes Mays Trust 3
Mrs. Bonnie June McClain*
Mr. Drayton McLane, Jr.
Dr. & Mrs. David G. McQuitty
Dr. Darold H. Morgan*
Dr. & Mrs. Tim L. Morgan
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Patterson
J.W. Reid Estate
Mr. & Mrs. Billy Reynolds, Jr.
The Herman & Patsy Smith  

Charitable Foundation
Mr. Robert L. Spottswood, Sr.*
The Susan C. Studer Gift  

& Religious Trust
Mrs. Darleen Taliaferro
Ms. Susie Taylor
Mrs. Gretta Lum Warren ’61

Virginia
Mr. & Mrs. David Medlen

Washington
Mr. & Mrs. David T. Kaneshiro ’71 
Mr. Sean T. Nakamura ’95

Sustaining Friends
($500-$999)

Hawaii
Anonymous 
Mr. Sean Aoyagi
Mr. & Mrs. Terrance S. Arashiro
Mr. & Mrs. Cody Barretta ’06 

(Candace Yonashiro Barretta ’06)
Mr. & Mrs. Charles D. Benn

Mrs. Phyllis Kamaga Cano
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Dixon, Jr.
First Baptist Church of Pearl City
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Fong
Mr. & Mrs. Russell Fowler
Mr. & Mrs. Barry N. Fujita
Mr. Clarence Fukumoto
Mr. & Mrs. Francis T.P. Fung
Ms. Rhona R. Halmos
LCdr. & Mrs. Andrew Haly
HEI Charitable Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Wesley Hiyane
Ms. Judith Honda
Dr. Kenneth Hong
Mr. & Mrs. George Honzaki
Mr. & Mrs. Hayden Hu
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley S. Ichioka
Mr. & Mrs. Steven J. Iha
Chaplain & Mrs. Kiyo Itokazu ’54 
Ms. Kara H. Iwasaki ’98 
Rev. & Mrs. Sabbithi Jayaprakash
Rev. Clyde Kakiuchi
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Y. Kaneshiro
Mr. & Mrs. George Kashiwa
Mr. & Mrs. Galen Kawasaki
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Kikuta
Ms. Maurine King
Kumabe HR
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Lau  

(Gina Umebayashi Lau ’92)
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Lee  

(Katherine Ching Lee ’69)
Mrs. Jane Leong
Mr. & Mrs. Hal Marshall  

(Patti Jackson Marshall ’60)
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Maruya
Mr. & Mrs. Hitoshi Matsuo
Mr. & Mrs. Brad A. McDaniel ’86 

(Esther Quilit McDaniel ’86)
Mr. & Mrs. Kawika McGuire 

(Rebecca Chong McGuire ’92)
Mr. & Mrs. James S. Miyachi
Mr. & Mrs. Roy Mizushima
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Nakamura
Mr. & Mrs. Layne Nishimiya
Mr. & Mrs. Masa Nohara  

(Jean Omiya Nohara ’61)
Mr. Roy Oshita & Dr. Linda Oshita
Mr. & Mrs. Jay Penn  

(Maria Dumlao Penn ’88) 
Mr. & Mrs. Reynold M. Saito
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Y. Takata
Mr. & Mrs. Gary N. Taketa
Mr. & Mrs. Brent Takushi ’85 
Ms. Daryl Tawata
Mr. & Mrs. Dexter T. Teruya
Mrs. Ethel S. Uehara
Mr. & Mrs. Henry K. Uyehara
Mr. & Mrs. John H. Wong
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Yamamoto

Dr. & Mrs. Glenn Young
Mr. Jason Zhao  

& Ms. Christine Rodillas

Arkansas
Mrs. Ernestine Moody

California
Dr. & Mrs. Peter C.F. Chee ’76 
Dr. Sandra H.W. Kam ’00 
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Mickelson 

(Marie Joyce Lazo Mickelson ’82)
Mrs. Traci Lum Miles ’86 
Verizon Media

Georgia
Mr. & Mrs. Wade W. Johnson

Kentucky
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Kemp
Mr. & Mrs. Lance Pryor

Maryland
Anonymous
Mr. Randall Frankland
Gen. & Mrs. Carlton W. Fulford

Missouri
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Brent Camp 

(Beth Teves Camp ’89)

Ohio
Mr. & Mrs. Don Klingler
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Lin

Oklahoma
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Orga
Rev. & Mrs. Deron Spoo

Pennsylvania
Rev. & Mrs. James Worth

South Carolina
Dr. & Mrs. W. Tim Brown
Mrs. Sarah Anne Summers
Mr. Glen W. Warner

Texas
Mrs. Robbie T. Brandt
Mrs. Nancy Humphrey Dark ’61 
Mrs. Belinda Giles
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Hall
Mrs. Phyllis Johnson
R. Alton & Helen Reed Estate
Mrs. Margaret Spurling
Mr. & Mrs. John Sweitzer
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Taylor
Mr. & Mrs. Charles L. Wilson
Mrs. Louise Wright

Virginia
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Jordan

Washington
Mr. James A. DeVoe, Jr. ’77 
Mr. & Mrs. Shane B. Stanford
Ms. Melissa Young ’86 
	 & Mr. Donald Siebers
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Advocates 
($100-$499)

Hawaii
Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph A. Aguiar
Mr. & Mrs. Ainsley Ahlo
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Ainsworth
Mr. & Mrs. Brian T. Aoki
Ms. Toni T. Arakaki ’86 
Mrs. Amy E. Arizala
Mr. & Mrs. Wyman Au
Ms. Laryn K.T. Bardenas ’94 
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Becker
Mr. Ricardo Benavides
Mr. & Mrs. John Bninski
Mr. & Mrs. Dudley Book
Mr. & Mrs. James Brese
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Chandler 

(Lorraine Aguinaldo Chandler ’93)
Mr. & Mrs. Jacob Lee Chang
Mr. Warren Chiang  

& Mrs. Jamie Fukui-Chiang ’92
Mr. & Mrs. Wesley W. Ching
Mrs. Janet K. Chinn
Mr. & Mrs. Harold Chock, III
Mr. & Mrs. Craig Chong ’90 Assoc.
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Chong
Mr. & Mrs. John S. Chong
Mr. & Mrs. Byron C.S. Choy
Mr. & Mrs. Peterson T. Chuck
Ms. Erica M. Chun ’07 
Dr. & Mrs. Gerin T. Chun ’73
Mr. & Mrs. Randall Chun
Dr. & Mrs. Graham Cormack 

(Marlo Ganialongo Cormack ’96)
Creations by Keiko, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Gene DeMello, Jr. 

(Robin Hirasa DeMello ’87)
Mr. & Mrs. Chad Dias
Ms. Sharon Dowdell
Mrs. Nobuko Dumlao
Mr. & Mrs. Isaac Duncklee 

(Jennifer Chang Duncklee ’00)
Mr.* & Mrs. Brant Ebisuya ’94 

(Denise Kim Ebisuya ’02)
Mr. Glen K. Elliott
Drs. Howard & Linda Endo
Mr. & Mrs. Terence T. Enoki
Mr. & Mrs. Warren Ferguson
First Hawaiian Bank Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. William Flores, Jr.
Dr. & Mrs. William L.T. Fong
Mrs. Sharry Au Frascarelli ’67 
Mr. & Mrs. Ryan Frontiera
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Fujii
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Fujikawa
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis T. Fujimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon M. Fujimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley K. Fukuhara

Mr. & Mrs. Gary Fukumoto
Mr. Lloyd I. Funada
Mr. Marlon Garces  

& Mrs. Elizabeth Nagal-Garces
Mr. & Mrs. Emory Gaskins
Mr. & Mrs. William Y. Ginoza
Mr. Patrick Glenn  

& Dr. Debbie Glenn
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth T. Goya
Mr. Eduard Guieb &  

Mrs. Kim Guieb-Kang
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Ha  

(Debra Kashiwamura Ha ’75)
Dr. & Mrs. Bradley Hall
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn T. Harada
Ms. Dominique A. Hart ’15 
Mrs. Yayoi F. Hasegawa
Mrs. Fumiko Hashimoto
Mr. Zhong Ping He
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley K. Herder
Mr. & Mrs. Kurt Higa
Mr. & Mrs. Jay Higashi
Mrs. Gladys Himeda
Mr. & Mrs. Mark K. Hirae ’72 

(Marsha Ishida Hirae ’72) 
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Hirae
Mr. & Mrs. Gary M. Hirata
Mr. & Mrs. Reid Honbo ’85 

(Lynley Murakami Honbo ’85)
Mr. & Mrs. Charles K. Honma
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Hosaka
Mr. & Mrs. Randall Hu
Mrs. Arlene S. Huster
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis M. Ideta
Mr. & Mrs. Inocencio C. Ignacio
Mr. & Mrs. Garrett Iha
Mrs. Kara Murayama Imai ’87 
Mrs. Stella Isara
Mr. & Mrs. Scott J. Iseri
Mr. & Mrs. Alden Ishii
Mr. & Mrs. Albert Ishikawa
Mr. & Mrs. Davis K. Ishikawa ’85
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Ishimaru
Mr. & Mrs. Warren K. Itamura
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Kage
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis K. Kajiura
Mr. Matthew M. Kajiura ’01 
Mrs. Tiffany Kakinami
Kala Kokua
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon N. Kamei
Mr. & Mrs. Keith Kamita
Mr. & Mrs. Mark M. Kaneshiro ’70 
Mr. & Mrs. Mitsuo Kashiwamura
Mr. Cameron Katsuyoshi ’84 
Mrs. Esther Kawakami-Williams 
Rev. & Mrs. Larry H. Kelley
Mr. & Mrs. Herbert I. Kido
Mr. & Mrs. Kendall H. Kido ’92 

(Lynne Nohara Kido ’92)

Mr. Bryson K. Kihara ’11 
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Kim
Mr. & Mrs. Jensen Kono  

(Cynthia Henna Kono ’78)
Mr. & Mrs. James T. Kubo
Mr. & Mrs. Dean Kumasaka
Mrs. May H. Kusumoto
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Kuwahara
Mr. & Mrs. Keith Kwan
Ms. Nicole Matsusaka LaBarre ’05 
Mr. & Mrs. Jared Lamer
Mr. & Mrs. Johnny Lau
Dr. & Mrs. Lindsey Lau  

(Willisa Au Lau ’88)
Rev. & Mrs. Rick Lazor
Dr. & Mrs. Van Le
Mr. & Mrs. John D. Lee  

(Trisha Fukumoto Lee ’94)
Mr. Richard L.K. Li
Dr. & Mrs. Francis T. Lim  
Rev. Rob Lockridge
Mr. & Mrs. James Lorenzo
Dr. & Mrs. Barry D. Lovett
Mr. & Mrs. Randall Lueder  

(Billie Takaki Lueder ’94)
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest K.F. Lum
Mr. Peter T.G. Lum ’77 Assoc.
Mr. Zhen Yao Ma  

& Mrs. Nicole Lei
Mr. & Mrs. Kris Masaki  

(Carole Ann Nakama Masaki ’95)
Ms. Kara Y. Mathews ’13 
Mrs. Valerie K. Mathews
Ms. Wendy Matsuzaki ’89 
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Mendes
Ms. Pam Metthe
Ms. Risha S. Mishima ’09 
Mrs. Claire Mitchell
Dr. Michelle Miyashiro
Dr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Miyazawa 

(Joanie Tokuda Miyazawa ’90)
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew M. Monden
Mr. & Mrs. Alfred Monico
Mr. & Mrs. Kapunahele 

Montgomery (Becky Yonamine 
Montgomery ’90)

Ms. Ann Mori
Mr. Dean Morihara
Mr. & Mrs. Ross Morihara  

(Traci Shibuya Morihara ’91)
Mrs. Thongboun Mounthongdy
Mrs. Doris Mugiishi
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Mukai
Dr. & Mrs. Ken Munechika
Mr. & Mrs. Alton Murakami
Mr. & Mrs. Roy T. Murakami
Mr. & Mrs. Kory Nagamine  

(Traci Kirihara Nagamine ’95)
Mr. & Mrs. Roy Nakama
Mr. & Mrs. Terry K. Nakamura
Mr. & Mrs. Wesley Nakamura

Mr. & Mrs. Guy Nakanishi
Mr. & Mrs. Nelson Nakanishi 

(Kris Fowler Nakanishi ’80)
Mr. & Mrs. Gary H. Nakano 
Mr. & Mrs. Warren Nakano
Ms. Melvina C. Nakao
Mr. & Mrs. Darren Nakao  

(Sandra Sugawa Nakao ’96)
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Nakata  

(Kathi Morinaka Nakata ’92)
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Nehi
Mrs. Dawn Davis Nekoba ’91
Mr. & Mrs. George Nishimiya
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Nordin
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Oato
Mr. & Mrs. Quin Ogawa
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Oka
Ms. Nikki Okazaki ’73 Assoc.
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Osaki	
Mr. & Mrs. Brian M. Oshima
Mr. & Mrs. Harold S. Oshiro
Rev. & Mrs. Herbert H. Oshiro
Ms. Patricia Ota
Dr. Dean Otaka  

& Mrs. Jani Nakao-Otaka
Mr. Gerald Ouchi  

& Mrs. Barbara Sano
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth H.K. Pang
Mr. & Mrs. Sonny Ramos
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan R. Rawlings
Ms. Brandy Ross ’91 
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn T. Saito 
Mrs. Pam Saito
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Sakamoto
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Saruwatari
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Sasaki  

(Cindy Ito Sasaki ’85 Assoc.)
Dr. & Mrs. Harvey T. Sato
Mr. & Mrs. Frederick Sebastian
Ms. Frances Serikaku
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn K. Shibata
Mr. & Mrs. Larry T. Shigeta
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald T. Shiira ’75 
Mr. & Mrs. Reid Shimabukuro
Mr. & Mrs. Hisaaki Shimizu
Mr. & Mrs. Ross Shinsato
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Shizuru
Rev. & Mrs. Michael O. Silva 

(Lynn Takiguchi Silva ’84)
Mr. Nicholas J. Siu-Li ’15 
Mr. John G. Spainhour
Mr. & Mrs. Martin  Sprankle
Mrs. Florencia L. Stackel
Dr. Kevin Suehiro ’94 
Mrs. Cynthia L. Suzuki
Mrs. Misako Suzuki
Mrs. Iris Tagami
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Tagami
Mrs. Cynthia C. Takeda
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Mr. & Mrs. Scot Takemoto  
(Lorrie Luke Takemoto ’85)

Mrs. Cheri Lee Kashiwai 
Takeshita ’90

Mrs. Clara K. Takiguchi
Mr. Morris T. Takushi
Mrs. Elaine F. Tamashiro
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Tanigawa ’67 

(Gail Lam Tanigawa ’67)
Mr. & Mrs. Darren Tawara 
Mr. Mrs. George Teramoto
Dr. & Mrs. Lance I. Teramoto
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Tom  

(Alison Sato Tom ’93)
Mr. Mrs. Myron K.L. Tom
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne T. Toma
Mr. & Mrs. Gary K. Tomita
Mr. & Mrs. Ethan Tomokiyo
Mr. & Mrs. Brooks Toyama  

(Vicky Ma Toyama ’87)
Mr. Brandt M. Tsuha ’94 

Mr. & Mrs. David Uehara
Mr. & Mrs. Edmund Urabe
Mr. & Mrs. Chad Uyehara
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Vieira
Mr. & Mrs. Darren Vorderbruegge
Mr. & Mrs. Kent Wada
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Wada
Ms. Pauline Wagnon
Mrs. Marilyn F. Wallace
Mr. Gregory S. Wong
Dr. Robert Wong
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Woo
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Wut
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald T. Yamashiro
Dr. & Mrs. Grant J. Yamashita ’89 
Mr. Alan C. H. Yeh ’98 
Mr. & Mrs. Lester Yonamine
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Yoneshige
Mr. & Mrs. Francis G. Yoshida
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Yoshida  

(Cynthia Chong Yoshida ’86)
Ms. Susan Yoshida
Mr. & Mrs. Blaine Yoshioka

Mr. Calvin E. Young
Mrs. Janet Young
Mr. & Mrs. Nee Won Young
Mr. & Mrs. Philip C.C. Young
Mr. Libo Zhang & Ms. Junyan Liu

Alabama
Lt. Col. & Mrs. Willliam C. Davis
Ms. Jacqueline B. Grantham
Mr. & Mrs. Leon R. Hicks, Jr.

Arizona
Mr. & Mrs. Steven A. Hartman

California
Dr. & Mrs. R. Gene Anderson
Dr. & Mrs. Bob G. Byrd
Ms. Rena B. Cheatley
Dr. & Mrs. Richard Gayer  

(Jean Tamashiro Gayer ’61)
Mrs. Melody L. Hong-Aprill ’80 
Mr. Lance S. Kawata ’89
Mr. Daniel M. Kimoto ’14 

Dr. & Mrs. David King
Dr. Gary K. Matsuura ’79 
Dr. & Mrs. Carl Morimoto ’61 
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry S. Okimoto ’76  
Mrs. Elsie L. Perkins
Mrs. Diana Chow Yee ’60 
Mr. Todd Y. Murata ’87 

Colorado
Mr. & Mrs. Suchart Archpru

Delaware
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Cord

Florida
Mr. Edwin S. Salter

Georgia
Ms. Betty P. Bruce
Mrs. Doris Heard
Mrs. Bobette Keller
Mr. & Mrs. Lane Lowery
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Whitehead
Mrs. Robert  Zwald 

Georgia Baptist Foundation

Illinois
Mr. David Dockery
Mr. Clyde Ishida ’67 
Dr. Jan Waggoner

Kansas
Mr. Mark E. Morgan

Kentucky
Mrs. Fae Clark
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Whiteley

Louisiana
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Diket

Maine
Mr. John Briggs
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Letalien  

(Janet Mitchell Letalien ’81)

Maryland
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Bull
Ms. Rhianna R. Taniguchi ’09 

Michigan
Mr. John Rhoderick 

Mississippi
Mr. & Mrs. James A. Murphy

Missouri
Mr. & Mrs. W. Gail Garner

Nevada
Mr. & Mrs. Gary V. Gilmour, Jr. 

(Terri Ann Oshiro Gilmour ’79)

New Mexico
Mr. Allen E. Goodrich

New York
Mr. Mark H. Okazaki ’75 

North Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. Roger W. Gantt
W.R. & Cornelia Grigg Estate
Hermon & Rayberta Ray Trust

Ohio
Pitney Bowes

Oklahoma
Mrs. Pat Alexander
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Roberts
Mrs. Jarene Robison

Pennsylvania
Dr. & Mrs. Gordon R. Lam ’61 

South Carolina
Mrs. Ruth Ann Brooks
Mr. & Mrs. Marvin Colson

Tennessee
Mrs. Joyce Wong

Texas
Rev. & Mrs. Jay Abernathy
Mrs. Betty J. Ellerd
First Baptist Church, Richardson
First Baptist Church, Winnsboro
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne E. Ford

Mrs. Barbara Goode
Mr. Johnny Horton
Mrs. Clara Inglish
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Knapp
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Lake
J. Ivey Miller Estate
Mrs. Nancy Munnerlyn
Mrs. Betty O’Barr
Texas Instrument Foundation
Mr. Steven Wilson
Mrs. Bobbie F. Wright

Utah
Mr. & Mrs. J. Alan Smith ’79 

Virginia
Mr. & Mrs. Kent Baker  

(Lori Ingels Baker ’77 Assoc.)
Mrs. Reba Bayliss
Rev. & Mrs. Don Davidson
Col. Neal J. Edmonds ’79 Assoc.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert M. Felts
Mr. & Mrs. Sam G. Moneyhun
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Mori ’59 
Mr. & Mrs. Dave Wood 

Washington
Mrs. Marlene Miller
Mrs. Carol Franklin Sutton

Outside U.S.
Mr. Neal M. Kido ’96  

United Kingdom

Friends 
(Up to $99)

Hawaii
Anonymous (2)
Mr. & Mrs. Tobby Abraham
Mr. & Mrs. Shane Agena  

(June Kageyama Agena ’84)
Rev. & Mrs. Elwin Ahu
Ms. Dawn J. Akutagawa ’94 
Mr. & Mrs. Kreston Aoki  

(Carolyn Yasunaga Aoki ’87)
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Arita
Mr. & Mrs. Arnold Arucan
Mr. & Mrs. Ezra Bendiner
Mr. & Mrs. James Brooks
Mr. & Mrs. Jovencio Cadiz
Mr. Patrick Camacho &  

Ms. Suzy Ucol-Camacho
Mr. & Mrs. Andre Carreira
Mr. Daniel Casey
Mr. & Mrs. Craig Chang
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Chang
Mr. & Mrs. Jen Chieh Cheng
Ms. Deane Chinen
Mr. & Mrs. Ricky Ching
Ms. Cecelia Chock
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Choi
Mr. & Mrs. John R . Chong
Mr. Wilcox Choy  

& Ms. Crystal Kapua
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Mr. & Mrs. Kent Chu
Mr. & Mrs. Cory Chun
Mr. & Mrs. Albert Dakujaku
Mr. & Mrs. Dominic De Silva
Mr. & Mrs. John Deai
Mr. & Mrs. Henry Dennis  

(Sheri-Ann Ifuku Dennis ’89)
Mr. & Mrs. Damien DePonte
Mr. & Mrs. Chad Dias
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Ebesu
Mr. & Mrs. Alvin H. Ebisuya
Mrs. Jenna Felipe  

& Mr. Anthony Felipe
Mr. & Mrs. Warren Ferguson
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Flores
Ms. Hattie Footer
Mr. & Mrs. David Francisco ’88 
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Fujimoto
Dr. & Mrs. Bradley Hall
Mr. & Mrs. Howard Hamada
Mr. Warren Hankey  

& Mrs. Coreen Yamada-Hankey
Mr. & Mrs. Glen Hayashida
Mr. & Mrs. Harzali Hashim 

(Roxanne Choy Hashim ’01)
Mrs. Aletheia Criz Hatori ’03
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Hee
Mr. & Mrs. Lester Hew ’83 
Mr. & Mrs. John H. Hewitt
Mr. & Mrs. Cas Higa
Mr. & Mrs. Cody Hirata
Mr. & Mrs. John S.G. Hom
Mr. & Mrs. Arian Hoxha  

(Lisa Yoshioka Hoxha ’90)
Mr. Robert Iida ’91 &  

Dr. Sheri Iida Tarumoto
Ms. Wendy Ikeno
Mr. & Mrs. Henry Imperial 

(Melissa Higashi Imperial  
’96 Assoc.)

Mr. & Mrs. Jon Inafuku
Drs. Matthew & Hyewon Ing
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Inoshita ’88 
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Ishikawa
Mr. Frederick K. Ito
Mr. & Mrs. George T. Iwahiro
Mr. & Mrs. Russell Iwamura 
Mrs. Audrey Kumasaka Jim On ’05 
Mrs. Julia Wong Johnson ’04 
Mr. Dennis W. Jung ’74 
Mr. & Mrs. Ryan Kadooka
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Kage
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan Kam ’97 
Mr. Wade Kamikawa  

& Dr. Cindy Kubota
Ms. Jewel (Yamaki) Kaneshiro ’96 
Mr. & Mrs. Robin Kaneshiro
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Kang
Mr. Russell H. Kashiwa ’75 
Ms. Manndi Kawasaki 
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Kim

Mr. & Mrs. Steven Kiyabu
Mr. David Koch &  

Mrs. Anne Shigeta-Koch
Mr. & Mrs. Conan H. Kodama
Mr. & Mrs. Kristopher Kono
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kowal
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Labaczewski
Mr. Zheng Lan & Mrs. Min Zhu
Mr. & Mrs. Francis Lee
Mr. & Mrs. Lance Lee
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Lee
Mr. & Mrs. Samuel Lee
Mr. & Mrs. Permana Legawa 

(Kimberly Ohara Legawa ’95)
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Leong
Mr. & Mrs. Kyle Liao
Ms. Noelle Liew
Mr. & Mrs. Royd Liu
Mr. Edson Loo &  

Mrs. Rachael Shin-Loo
Mr. & Mrs. Clemente Lorica
Mr. & Mrs. Bryan Low
Mr. & Mrs. Enoch Lum ’94 
Mr. & Mrs. Sean Malinger
Mr. & Mrs. Shawn Matsumoto ’86 
Mr. & Mrs. Tad Matsunaga
Mr. Terence Matsuoka  

& Dr. Hiroko Shinoda
Mr. Frank Mauz
Mr. Charles McTee  

& Mrs. Carol Lau
Mr. & Mrs. Clayton Mira
Mr. & Mrs. Leighton Mitchell  

(Lisa Hirahara Mitchell ’86)
Mr. Leighton K. Miyachi ’84 
Mr. & Mrs. Roy J. Miyahira
Ms. Kelsey A. Morihara ’15 
Mr. Martin Motooka &  

Ms. Shauna Pimentel-Motooka
Mr. & Mrs. Cass Muranaka
Mrs. Linda Nagamine
Ms. Sheri Nagano-Guerri
Miss Nora Nagao
Mr. & Mrs. Dwight Nago
Mr. & Mrs. Vern M. Nakaguma
Mr. Jared Nakamura  

& Dr. Stefanie Park
Mr. & Mrs. Milton Nakamura
Ms. Raegene T. Nakamura ’82 
Mr. & Mrs. Thanh Nguyen
Dr. & Mrs. Garret Noguchi ’83 
Mr. Reginald Norimoto &  

Mrs. Lyn Kokubun Norimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Oda
Mr. & Mrs. Todd Ogi
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Ono
Mr. & Mrs. Blaine Osato
Mr. & Mrs. Bryan Ota
Mr. & Mrs. Leslie Ota
Mr. & Mrs. Wesley Otani
Mrs. Mae E. Oyama

Mr. Joseph Palma
Mr. & Mrs. Noel Pfeiffer
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Pimental
Mr. & Mrs. Matt C. Rainey
Ms. Shelie Love Rivera
Mr. Leo Ruan & Mrs. Katrina Zhu
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald K. Saito
Mr. Reid Sakai ’96 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Sakoda
Mr. & Mrs. Wesley Sakumoto
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Sampaga
Mr. & Mrs. Takayuki Sasaki
Mr. & Mrs. Dana Y. Sato ’00 
Mr. & Mrs. Brent Schlittenhart
Mrs. Linda T. Sesoko
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Y. Shibata
Mr. & Mrs. Mark T. Shiira ’79 
Mr. Sean Shim &  

Ms. Youjung Jang 
Mr. & Mrs. Rodney Shiraishi
Mr. & Mrs. Sean Shiroma
Mr. Thanasak Sueblinvong  

& Mrs. Patcharee Soponpisut
Mrs. Carie Sugimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Sumi
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Suzui
Mr. & Mrs. Burton Takafuji
Mr. & Mrs. Cameron Taketa ’03 
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Takeuchi 

(Christine Fung Takeuchi ’93)
Mr. Thomas Takeuchi  

& Mrs. Cheryl Kaneshiro 
Takeuchi

Mr. Alan Tanabe
Mr. & Mrs. Jarett Tanaka
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Tanji
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Tawata  

(Wendy Tong Tawata ’88)
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Teixeira
Mrs. Laura L. Tenma
Mr. & Mrs. Reid Tokujo  

(Tracy Teruya Tokujo ’84)
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Tong
Mr. Darren Tsuha ’83  

& Mrs. Jeroldine Chun-Tsuha
Mr. & Mrs. Richard K. Uyehara ’59 
Mrs. Deborah Sadaoka Vanairsdale 

’67 
Mr. & Mrs. Dawson Vorderbruegge
Mr. & Mrs. Craig Warren
Mr. & Mrs. Bryce Watanabe
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Watanabe
Mr. & Mrs. Earl Y. Watanabe
Mrs. Edith Saito White
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Wilson
Mr. & Ms. Darryl Wong
Mr. Johnson Wong &  

Mrs. Mei Chuan Wang
Mr. & Mrs. Mendel Wong
Mr. & Mrs. Thurston Wong
Dr. & Mrs. Douglas Wrobel
Mr. & Mrs. Jay Yamamoto

Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Yamamoto
Mr. & Mrs. Ralen Yamashiro ’89 
Mr. & Mrs. Kelvin Yamasaki
Mr. & Mrs. Mark M. Yamauchi
Mr. & Mrs. Carlton Yara
Mr. & Mrs. Jordan Yasutomi ’03
Mr. & Mrs. Chiu Wang Yeung
Ms. Michelle Yeung
Mr. & Mrs. Wade Yokoyama
Mr. & Mrs. Scott H. Yoshida ’78 
Mr. & Mrs. Todd Yoshikawa
Ms. Marjorie A. Yoshioka
Mr. & Mrs. Jon Yoshishige
Mr. Marcus Young ’00  

& Mrs. Sam Peng Ho

Arizona
Mrs. Susan Dodge Waterman  

’61 Assoc.

California
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas D. Brant 

(Melynda Moyes Brant  
’76 Assoc.) 

Ms. Weiju Ko & Mr. Chi Yuan 
Huang

Florida
Mrs. Doris Sanders

Georgia
Dr. Wayne Ackerson ’84 Assoc.

Kentucky
Mr. Glenn O. Shackelford ’69
Mr. Stanley W. Whetzel ’67 Assoc.

Massachusetts
Mrs. Twila Harris Masison ’76 

North Carolina
Betty Kendrick Estate

South Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. Leiton Chinn ’62  

Tennessee
Olive Allen Memorial Fund 

Tennessee Baptist Foundation

Texas
Mrs. Tracy Anderson
Mr. Michael (Ingledue) Berg ’83 
Ms. Carol Cunningham
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Hollis
Chaplain & Mrs. Donald E. Lott
Mr. Michael G. McWilliams
Mrs. Nancy Reeves
Ms. Laura Vincent

Virginia
Mrs. Juanda H. Halliwill

Washington
Mr. Dennis S.T. Wong ’71 

*deceased during the year
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Special Funds
Scholarship
Leslie Bowman 

Scholarship**
Chatham/Georgetown 

College Scholarship Fund
It Takes a Dream 

Scholarship**
Faustina I. Lazo 

Scholarship**
Stacie and Julie Lee 

Scholarship**
MAC Scholarship**
Sue Nishikawa State 

Missions Scholarship** 
Hawaii Pacific Baptist 
Convention

Dr. Rebecca S. Ovitt 
Scholarship**

Betty Sweitzer 
Scholarship**

General Scholarship Fund**

Scholarship 
Endowment
Gary H. Arizala Scholarship
Harold & Joyce Asato 

Scholarship** 
Allen K.L., Mildred M.  

& Paul K.W. Au 
Scholarship**

Carl & Myra Bates 
Scholarship

Maudie Bearden Scholarship
Richard & Alice Bento 

Scholarship** 
Bessie Aloha Scholarship** 

(new)
Pearl L. Blair Scholarship** 

(new)
Waldo & Alyne Bugbee 

Scholarship
Dr. Lucius A. & Dona M. 

Butler Scholarship
J. Harris & Ruby Bice 

Campbell Scholarship**
Harold & Mary Lou Causby 

Scholarship
Tom Causby Scholarship
Don Chatham 

Scholarship**
Judge Herbert & Helen Choy 

Scholarship 
Bill & Carolyn Cobb 

Scholarship** 
Robert L. & Mary Lenora 

Coder Scholarship**
William & Ruth Crowe 

Scholarship
J.R. & May Delle Collins 

Scholarship

J.P. & Leola K. Edmonds 
Scholarship

Rev. O.W. Dub & Grace 
Efurd Scholarship **

Travis Ellis, Maurine King, 
Darrell Truitt, Joyce 
Wong Scholarship**

Ted & Floy Ferguson 
Scholarship

Herschel & Martha Fielder 
Scholarship

Al & Laura Belle Geiger 
Scholarship

Ralph & Juanda Halliwill 
Scholarship** 

Joyce Hallman Scholarship
HBA Alumni Assn. 

Scholarship**
Marsha Hirae Scholarship**
Vera Holsinger Scholarship
J. Ed & Burnell Hutcherson 

Scholarship**
Charles & Hazel Kawano 

Scholarship
Reggie & Pat Kikugawa 

Scholarship
Hansel & Dorothy Kincaid 

Scholarship
Wayne & Jane King 

Scholarship**
Rev. Carl & Hatsue 

Kinoshita Scholarship**
Carole Kitahara Scholarship
Dorothy S. Kohatsu 

Scholarship 
Dan & Mary Eleanor Kong 

Scholarship**
Victor & Aurora Lee Koon 

Scholarship
Cleon & Wilma Ligon 

Scholarship
MAC General Scholarship**
Carol Murosaki Maeda 

Scholarship
Iris M.C. Man Scholarship** 

(new)
Betty Lou Mays Scholarship
H.P. & Mary R. McCormick 

Scholarship
Clarence & Anne McCreless 

Scholarship
Nella Fae McElroy 

Scholarship
Drs. Darold & Elizabeth 

Morgan Scholarship**
Steve Murphy 

Scholarship**
Sue Nishikawa Scholarship
Paul & Mildred Oyer 

Scholarship**
Fannie H. Peeples 

Scholarship**
Hermon & Rayberta Ray 

Scholarship**

J.W. & Myrtie Atwood Reid 
Scholarship**

Stan & Marj Sagert 
Scholarship**

Jitsuo & Norma Shimada 
Scholarship**

Hilda Shiraki Scholarship
Louise Simms Scholarship
Anna L. Smith Scholarship
Hobart & Dorothy Smith 

Scholarship
Emma Street Scholarship
Susie Studer Scholarship**
Takushi Family Foundation 

Scholarship**
Jim & Shirley Taliaferro 

Scholarship**
Willis & Roberta Tassie 

Scholarship**
R. Doyle & Bobbie Taylor 

Scholarship**
Florence Liu Tong 

Scholarship
Joan Trew Scholarship**
Tusculum Hills Baptist 

Church Scholarship
Frederick & Betty Usui 

Scholarship
Dr. Edmond Walker & 

Lurie Walker Stewart 
Scholarship** 

Henry & Tina Whitehead 
Scholarship** 

Thomas Robert Whitfield 
Scholarship** 

Joyce Wong Scholarship**
Oliver K. Yanaga 

Scholarship**
Diana Chow Yee ’60 

Scholarship
Paris Yelton Memorial 

Scholarship
Chester & Alice Young 

Scholarship** 
General Scholarship**

Other Endowed 
Funds
Ruby Atwood Capital 

Projects Endowment
Allen & Mildred Au General 

Endowment
Nancy Jane Blair Music 

Endowment
Mallory Kathryn Ellis 

Soldiers of Light 
Scholarship

Fleming Trust School  
Operations Endowment**

Rob Fulford Scholar Athlete 
Endowment**

Charlotte Hoover General 
Endowment

Les Kaneta Athletic 
Scholarship

Scott D. Oyer Fine Arts 
Endowment**

Ken & Rosemond Street 
Athletic Endowment

Hubert & Peggy Tatum 
Memorial Fund**

Teacher Endowment

**Funds with contributions 
2019-2020 fiscal year

Memorial Gifts
Contributions to Hawaii 
Baptist Academy were 
made in memory of the 
following during the  
2019-2020 fiscal year:

Jim Ahmann
Deanna Aoki
Allen K.L. Au
Robert Barnes
W. Everett Bennett
Pearl Blair
Lenora Coder
Charles Driscoll
Forrest Franklin, Jr.
Jessie Gorham
Katherine Gorham
Martha Heard
Ernest Jett, Sr.
Darlene H. Kaneshiro
Kameko Kaneshiro
Patrick Kaneshiro
Mary Eleanor Kong
Aaron Kumura ’89 
Shigeko Kurashima
Dell Mays
H.P. & Mary McCormick
Alfred Miller
Darold H. Morgan
Julia Nakamura
Katsuko Nakamura
Toshie Nakamura
Craig M. Okamoto ’78 
Larry Okamoto
Tomiko Okamoto
Carol Omoto
Marsha Onaga
Betty Oshiro
Eric Oshiro
Marie Salter
Norma Shimada
Grace Matayoshi Smith ’80 
Zaedra Sparks
Kent Starr
Robert A. Steele
A.R. Stewart
Betty Ann Sweitzer

Jane Y. Takaki
Marvin Tanigawa ’65 
Stanley Togikawa
Howard Tull
Landon Viliamu ’88 
Ray Viliamu
Henry Whitehead
Evan Won ’21 Assoc. 
Glenna Wong
Soo Kyung Woo
Theodore Young

Honor Gifts
Contributions were made 
in honor of the following 
individuals during the 
2019-2020 fiscal year:

Deanna Aoki*
Wyman Au
Leslie Thompson Bowman 

’77 Assoc.
Caley Chun ’23 
Cody Chun ’26 
Alvin Ebisuya
Arlene Ebisuya
Sharon M. Hagio
Reanne Inafuku ’19 
Susan Jameson
Mark Kaneshiro ’70 
Wesley Kim
Wolsun Kim
Lilian Kimoto
Morris Kimoto
Maurine King
Billie Takaki Lueder ’94 
Darold H. Morgan*
Jason Mori ’59 
Nicholas Nagaishi ’22 
Noelle Nagaishi ’23 
Lana Oshiro
Elizabeth Pickett
Lurie Walker Stewart
Gail Lam Tanigawa ’67
Tina Whitehead
Joyce Wong
David Wright
John Wright
Walter Wright

Gifts in Kind
Aloha Harvest
Next Step Shelter
Pu’u Kahea Conference 

Center
Sysco/HFM

* deceased
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Hawaii Baptist Academy
Located in Nuuanu Valley on the island of Oahu, Hawaii 
Baptist Academy (HBA) is a Christ-centered, co-educational, 
college preparatory school for kindergarten through grade 
12. Established in 1949 by missionaries of the Southern 
Baptist Convention, the school is affiliated with the Hawaii 
Pacific Baptist Convention.

HBA is a member of the Hawaii Association of Independent 
Schools and the Association of Christian Schools Interna
tional, and accredited by the Western Association of Schools 
and Colleges. HBA is licensed by the Hawaii Council of 
Private Schools.

Hawaii Baptist Academy 
2019–2020 Board of Directors
Walter Agena, Chair
Terrance Arashiro, Vice Chair
Dominic Dumlao, Secretary
Jensen Kono, Treasurer
Dr. Kent Davenport
Hayden Hu
Ernest Lum
Jean (Omiya) Nohara ’61
Dr. Glenn Young

Ex-Officio
Chris Martin, Executive Director, Hawaii Pacific Baptist 

Convention
Steve Irwin, President, Hawaii Pacific Baptist Convention

President
Ronald Shiira ’75

Senior Leadership
Amy Vorderbruegge, Elementary School Principal
George Honzaki, Middle School Principal
Marsha (Ishida) Hirae ’72, High School Principal
Stephen Arita, Dir. of Human Resources
Devin Hwang, Dir. of Finance
Billie Takaki Lueder ’94, Dir. of Institutional Advancement

Anonymous (2)
Olive Allen Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Suchart 

Archpru
Ruby Atwood Estate
Mr.* & Mrs. Allen K.L. Au
Carl & Myra Bates Estate
Maudie Bearden Estate
Mr.* & Mrs. W. Everett 

Bennett
Mr. & Mrs. Richard T. 

Bento
Nancy Jane Blair Estate
Pearl Blair Estate
Mr. & Mrs. Terry Bosgra
Wanda Brewer Estate
Alyne Bugbee Estate
Mr.* & Mrs. J. Harris 

Campbell
Harold* & Mary Lou* 

Causby
Mr. Tom Causby*
Helen Choy Estate
Dr. & Mrs. William M. 

Cobb
Mary Lenora Coder Estate
Mr.* & Mrs.* J.R. Collins
Mrs. Grace Colson*

Mr. & Mrs. John F. Cosby, Jr.
William Crowe Estate
Mr.* & Mrs.* Bill Devine
Jake & Leola Edmunds 

Estate
O.W. Dub & Grace Efurd 

Estate
Mrs. Betty J. Ellerd
Mrs. Betsy Feldman
Herschel & Martha Fielder 

Estate
Ted & Floy Ferguson Estate
Bessie Fleming Trust
Dr.* & Mrs.* Albert J. 

Geiger
Floyd & Elsie Golden Estate
Dr. & Mrs. James Granade, 

Jr.
Dr.* & Mrs.* W.R. Grigg
Mr. C. Irvin Grigg, Sr.
Rev. Ralph* & Juanda 

Halliwill
Everett Hammer Estate
Mr.* & Mrs. Bruce T. Hara
Mr. & Mrs. Lyndon Mako 

Hara ’82 
Dr. J. Hoffman* & Norma* 

Harris
Mr. & Mrs. Steven S. 

Hidano

Mr. & Mrs. Todd Hill
Ms. Gail Hirozawa
Mrs. Vera Holsinger*
Ruth Horton Estate
Joe A. Huitt Estate
Mary Ingman Estate
Chaplain & Mrs. Kiyo 

Itokazu ’54
Mr. & Mrs.* Bill Jackson
Joe Jenkins Estate
Ms. Myra B. Jones
Mr. & Mrs. Roy E. Jones
Mr.* & Mrs.* Charles 

Kawano
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Kemp
Mrs. Betty Kendrick*
Dorothy Kincaid Estate
Ms. Maurine King
Dan* & Mary Eleanor* 

Kong
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth 

Kuwahara
Mrs. Irene M. Laube*
Cleon & Wilma Ligon Trust
Dan Liu Estate
Mr. & Mrs. Melvin R. Lutz, 

Jr.
Mr.* & Mrs. Donald E. Lytal
Iris M.C. Man Trust
Troy & Betty Lou Mays 

Trust

W.A. & Agnes Mays Trust
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clarence 

McCreless
Mrs. Nella Fae McElroy*
Mr. & Mrs. Charles E. 

McLemore
J. Ivey Miller Estate
Mrs. Vivian Mosley
Sue Saito Nishikawa Estate
Masa & Jean (Omiya) ’61 

Nohara
Gladys T. Omiya Trust
Lauzanne Fung Oshiro ’81 
Fannie Peeples Estate
Bill & Margaret Petty Estate 
Hermon & Rayberta Ray 

Estate
Florence Read Estate 
Helen Rector Estate
R. Alton & Helen Reed 

Estate
J.W. Reid Estate
Col. Stanley A. Sagert*
Blanche Sale Trust
Mrs. Joann Sato
Nell Sauer Estate
Sara E. Schuessler Estate
Hilda K. Shiraki Estate
Louise E. Simms Estate
Urma Skinner Trust

Mrs. Dee Sloan
Ann A. Smith Estate
Hobart & Dorothy Smith 

Estate
Mr.* & Mrs.* Robert L. 

Spottswood, Sr.
Julia Street Estate
Susan C. Studer Trust
Mrs. Carol Franklin Sutton
Willis & Roberta Tassie 

Trust
Margaret Tatum Estate
Johnnie Taylor Estate
R. Doyle & Bobbie Taylor 

Estate
James & Jean Thompson 

Estate
Mr.* & Mrs. Stanley 

Togikawa
Florence Liu Tong Estate
Fred Torgerson Family
Mr. & Mrs. Donald L. 

Warren
Mrs. Sandra Miller White
Mr. Robert Whitfield
Rev. & Mrs. James Worth
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald 

Wortham
Mr. & Mrs. Horace Zakahi
Mr. Robert Zwald*

* deceased

www.facebook.com/HBAEagles
www.facebook.com/HBAAlumni

www.twitter.com/HBAEagles

www.instagram.com/HBAEagles  
www.instagram.com/HBAAlumni

www.youtube.com/HBAEaglesTV

An online version of this report is available at www.hba.net.
Please send address changes to: development@hba.net or 
call (808) 533-7094.

HBA Legacy Society
The HBA Legacy Society includes those who have named HBA as a beneficiary in their estate plans through a bequest, trust, gift 
annuity, pooled income, life insurance policy, or retirement account. Only a statement of intent to leave a gift to HBA is required for 
membership. Members are invited to all school donor events. You may choose to remain anonymous in your giving, but participation 
in the Legacy Society may inspire others to also ensure that HBA will have the resources to continue providing a Christ-centered 
education for generations of Hawaii’s children and youth. 

For more information about the Legacy Society, contact the HBA Office of Institutional Advancement at (808) 533-7094 or 
development@hba.net  
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Building a bright future 
              thanks to your support!

You are a part of HBA’s story.
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www.hba.net/giving


